
Marine Corps General and Special Court-Martial Dispositions:                                                      
MARCH 2020 

Date Unit Description 
3/2/2020 3d MAW At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Air 

Station Yuma, a military judge convicted Corporal 
M. E. Speight Jr., consistent with his pleas, of 
assault consummated by a battery, assault 
consummated by a battery on a spouse, and 
aggravated assault by strangulation. The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 18 months 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 
discharge.  Pursuant to a pretrial agreement, the 
convening authority will approve only a bad-
conduct discharge, will suspend all confinement in 
excess of 9 months, and defer and waive automatic 
forfeitures provided the accused establishes and 
maintains an allotment for his dependents. 

3/4/2020 3d MLG At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base 
Camp Butler, Okinawa, Japan, a military judge 
convicted Private First Class N. R. Rausch, 
consistent with is pleas, of attempted sexual 
assault of a child and attempted sexual abuse of a 
child.  Consistent with the plea agreement, the 
military judge sentenced the accused to reduction 
to E-1, a dishonorable discharge, and 20 months 
confinement (i.e. a 20 month term for attempted 
sexual assault of a child and an 18 month term for 
attempted sexual abuse of a child with both terms 
running concurrently). 

3/4/2020 Hq Bn 
1st MARDIV 

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base 
Camp Pendleton, a military judge convicted Lance 
Corporal T. T. Green, consistent with his pleas, 
of willfully disobeying a superior commissioned 
officer, violation of a lawful general order, and 
extramarital sexual conduct.  Consistent with the 
plea agreement, the military judge sentenced the 
accused to reduction to E-1 and 140 days 
confinement (i.e. a 140 day term for willfully 
disobeying a superior commissioned officer and an 
additional 120 day term for each additional 
incident of disrespect; a 120 day term for 
violating a lawful general order, and 140 days for 
extramarital sexual conduct.  All terms will run 
concurrently). 



3/5/2020 23rd Mar Regt 
4th MARDIV 
MARFORRES 

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Support 
Facility, New Orleans, Louisiana, a panel of 
officer and enlisted members acquitted a Chief 
Petty Officer of violation of a lawful general 
order, maltreatment, drunk on duty, provoking 
speeches or gestures, drunk and disorderly 
conduct, and communicating a threat.  

3/6/2020 HQSPT BN 
MCIPAC 

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base 
Camp Butler, Okinawa, Japan, a military judge 
convicted Gunnery Sergeant W. R. Colehour, 
consistent with his pleas, of assault consummated 
by a battery.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 120 days confinement and reduction to 
E-5.  Pursuant to a pretrial agreement, the 
convening authority will suspend all confinement 
and suspend the reduction so it is no greater than 
reduction to the paygrade E-6. 

3/9/2020 CLR-35 
3d MLG 

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base 
Camp Butler, Okinawa, Japan, a military judge 
acquitted a Gunnery Sergeant of use of a 
controlled drugs.  

3/9/2020 3d Bn 
4th Mar Regt       
1st MARDIV 

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base 
Twentynine Palms, a military judge convicted 
Sergeant B. J. Swanson, consistent with his pleas, 
of failure to obey a lawful order. The military 
judge sentenced the accused to reduction to E-4, 
restriction for 60 days, and hard labor for 60 
days.  Pursuant to a pretrial agreement, the 
convening authority will suspend the reduction. 

3/10/2020 3d MARDIV At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base 
Hawaii, a military judge convicted Staff Sergeant 
D. B. Moralez, consistent with his pleas, of rape 
of a child and sexual abuse of a child involving 
sexual contact. The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 27 years confinement, reduction to E-1, 
total forfeitures, and a dishonorable discharge.  
Pursuant to a pretrial agreement, the convening 
authority will suspend all confinement in excess 
of 20 years. 

3/11/2020 MCSF Bn 
Kings Bay 

At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Recruit 
Depot Parris Island, South Carolina, a panel of 
officer and enlisted members convicted Private C. 
N. Evans of wrongful use of a controlled drug, 
battery, and failure to obey lawful order.  The 
members sentenced the accused to 3 months 
confinement, and a bad-conduct discharge.  



3/13/2020 1st Maintenance 
Bn, CLR 15 
1st MLG 

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base 
Camp Pendleton, a military judge convicted 
Corporal J. L. Aldape, consistent with his pleas, 
of use of a controlled drug, battery, and 
communicating a threat.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to reduction to E-1, 12 
months confinement, and a bad-conduct discharge.  
Pursuant to the pretrial agreement, the convening 
authority will suspend all confinement in excess 
of 90 days. 

3/18/2020 III MEF At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base 
Camp Butler, Okinawa, Japan, a military judge 
convicted Corporal S. R. Whitsell, consistent with 
his pleas of violations of attempted sexual abuse 
of a child.  Consistent with the plea agreement, 
the military judge sentenced the accused to 
reduction to E-1, a dishonorable discharge, and 18 
months confinement (i.e. an 18 month term for each 
of the four violations.  All of the terms will run 
concurrently). 

3/18/2020 MACG-38        
3d MAW 

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Air 
Station Miramar, a military judge convicted 
Corporal A. J. White, consistent with his pleas, 
of battery. The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 147 days confinement, forfeiture of 
$1,000.00 pay per month for five months, reduction 
to paygrade E-2, and a bad-conduct discharge. 
Pursuant to a pretrial agreement, the convening 
authority will suspend all confinement in excess 
of time served (i.e. 147 days). 

3/19/2020 MCBH At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base 
Hawaii, Kaneohe Bay, Hawaii, a military judge 
convicted Private First Class H. T. Lee, 
consistent with his pleas, of use of a controlled 
substance and obstruction of justice.  Consistent 
with the plea agreement, the military judge 
sentenced the accused to reduction to E-1, 
forfeiture of $1,155.00 per month for two months, 
and 60 days confinement (i.e. 60 days term for use 
of a controlled substance and a 45 day term for 
obstructing justice. Both terms of confinement 
will run concurrently).  



3/19/2020 MCRD San Diego At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Recruit 
Depot San Diego, a military judge convicted 
Sergeant C. H. White, consistent with his pleas, 
of battery.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to reduction to E-1, 10 months 
confinement, and a bad-conduct discharge.  
Pursuant to a pretrial agreement, the convening 
authority will defer and waive any automatic 
forfeitures provided the accused establishes and 
maintains a dependent’s allotment.  

3/20/2020 1st TSB 
CLR-1 
1st MLG 

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base 
Camp Pendleton, a military judge convicted Lance 
Corporal B. T. Hazelwood, consistent with his 
pleas, of an attempt, use of a controlled drug, 
distributing controlled drugs, and possession of a 
controlled drug with intent to distribute.  
Consistent with the plea agreement, the military 
judge sentenced the accused to reduction to E-1 
and 9 months confinement (i.e. a 2 month term for 
attempts, 3 months for distribution, 2 months for 
use, and 2 months for possession with intent to 
distribute.  All of the terms run consecutively).  

3/20/2020 Trng Cmd At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base 
Camp Pendleton, a military judge convicted 
Corporal G. M. Sigugu, consistent with his pleas, 
of rape and destruction of military property. 
Consistent with the plea agreement, the military 
judge sentenced the accused to reduction to E-1, a 
dishonorable discharge, and 72 months confinement 
(i.e. a 6 month term for each specification of 
destruction of military property and a 72 month 
term for rape.  All terms of confinement will run 
concurrently). 
 

3/24/2020 1st MLG At a General Court-Martial aboard Marine Corps 
Base Camp Pendleton, a military judge convicted 
Lance Corporal M. T. Griffin, consistent with his 
pleas, of assault consummated by a battery, 
unauthorized absence, and damaging non-government 
property.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 18 months confinement, reduction to 
paygrade E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge. 
Pursuant to the pretrial agreement, the convening 
authority will suspend all confinement in excess 
of 10 months. 



3/24/2020 1st MAW At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base 
Camp Butler, Okinawa, Japan, a military judge 
convicted Staff Sergeant D. E. Delasota, 
consistent with his pleas, of sexual abuse of a 
child involving sexual contact.  Consistent with 
the plea agreement, the military judge sentenced 
the accused to reduction to E-1, a dishonorable 
discharge, and 96 months confinement (i.e. a 96 
term for each of the two specifications of sexual 
abuse of a child, both of the specifications 
running concurrently). 

3/26/2020 2d ANGLICO 
II MEF 

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, a military judge convicted Lance 
Corporal A. R. Robles, consistent with his pleas, 
of violation of a lawful general order, false 
official statement, assault consummated by 
battery, and obstructing justice.  Consistent with 
the plea agreement, the military judge sentenced 
the accused to reduction to E-1, a bad-conduct 
discharge, and 6 months confinement (i.e. a 6 
month term for each of two specifications of 
violation of a lawful general order, a 5 month 
term for false official statement, a 3 month term 
for each of two specifications of battery, a 6 
month term for an additional specification of 
batter, and a 4 month term for obstructing 
justice.  All terms of confinement will run 
concurrently). 

3/26/2020 2d MAW At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Air 
Station Cherry Point, North Carolina, a military 
judge convicted Private First Class I. R. 
Hoytfranz, consistent with his pleas, of 
unauthorized absence, false official statement, 
violation of a lawful general order, and larceny.  
Consistent with the plea agreement, the military 
judge sentenced the accused to reduction to E-1, a 
bad-conduct discharge, and 18 months confinement 
(i.e. four 18 month terms, one for each of the 
charges, all running concurrently). 



3/31/2020 MACS-4 
MACG-18 
1st MAW 

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base 
Camp Butler, Okinawa, Japan, a military judge 
convicted Sergeant R. A. Giessen III, consistent 
with his pleas, of violation of a lawful general 
order (sexual harassment) and wrongful broadcast 
or distribution of intimate visual images. The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 62 days 
confinement, reduction to E-3, and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  Pursuant to a pretrial agreement, the 
convening authority will disapprove the punitive 
discharge and suspend all confinement in excess of 
30 days.  

 


